July 22, 2004


A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, July 22, 2004 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright- Chair




Don Thorp 




Don Irvine




Bruce Peckham




Liz Sciortino

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS:
2 residents

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

MASTRO AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Joseph Mastro, 510 Main Street Fishers, Mendon, NY came before the Board for an area variance at said property, bearing tax account no. 206.03-1-4, consisting of 1.7 acres, which is located in an RA-5 zone. Applicant wishes to construct a 30’ x 24’ garage which, when added to the existing 80 square foot shed, would result in his exceeding the 1% lot coverage for accessory structures as per the ordinance of the Town of Mendon.

Mr. Wright opened the public hearing at 7:30 p.m.

Mr. Wright stated that he is waving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Mr. Mastro summarized the reason for his request for an area variance.  Mr. Mastro stated that he would like to build a 2 ½ - car detached garage.  Mr. Mastro stated that he needs the garage for his boat and trailer which is over 24ft and his 1965 Chevy.  Mr. Mastro stated that last year he had an instant garage for his boat.  Mr. Mastro stated that the instant garage was an eyesore.  Mr. Mastro stated that he would like everything in the yard put away and sealed up.  Mr. Mastro stated that the proposed building fits the style of the area and is an attractive addition to the property.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Mastro if he works from his home.  Mr. Mastro stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Mastro how many other vehicles he has at his home.  Mr. Mastro stated he has a company van, 1965 Chevy, a pick-up truck, and mini van.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Mastro if he has another accessory building on the lot.  Mr. Mastro stated yes, he has a shed.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Mastro what he intends to do with the shed.  Mr. Mastro stated that he would try to sell it, haul it away, use it as a kid’s playhouse, or store pool supplies in the shed.  Ms. Sciortino asked Mr. Mastro what he is currently storing in the shed.  Mr. Mastro stated that there are 4-5 bikes, shovels and other garage stuff.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Mastro the size of the shed.  Mr. Mastro stated that he thinks it is 8’ x 12’.  Ms. Sciortino stated that the application is showing that the shed is 8’ x 10’. Mr. Mastro stated that it could be 8’ x 10’.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Mastro to point on the map the location of the surrounding homes.  Mr. Mastro showed the location of the homes.  The Board discussed the map.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Mastro where the roofline would be for the proposed building.  Mr. Mastro stated that it would be equivalent to the existing garage.

Mr. Thorp asked Mr. Mastro the size of the proposed building.  Mr. Mastro stated that it would be 30’ x 24’.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Mastro the size of the garage doors for the proposed building.  Mr. Mastro stated that the doors are regular sized garage doors.  Mr. Irvine stated that the map shows one door on land and one door on asphalt.  Mr. Mastro stated that there would be asphalt in front of both garage doors.

Mr. Irvine asked what the floor finish would be for the proposed building.  Mr. Mastro stated that the floor would be brushed concrete.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Mastro if there would be a sidewalk.  Mr. Mastro stated no.  Mr. Irvine asked if there would be electric.  Mr. Mastro stated yes. 

Mr. Wright asked if there would be any exterior lighting.  Mr. Mastro stated yes and it would be the same lighting as the house.

Mr. Irvine asked if the finish, on exterior of the building, would match the house.  Mr. Mastro stated no.  Mr. Irvine asked why the exterior is not the same as the house.  Mr. Mastro stated that it was a cost issue.  

Mr. Thorp stated that, without the porch, the proposed building almost meets the square footage allowed.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Mastro, if the area variance were granted with the condition that he remove the shed, would that be acceptable.  Mr. Mastro stated that he would like to remove the shed but he would want to sell it so that he would not have to get rid of it.  Mr. Irvine stated that, if that were a condition, Mr. Mastro would have to comply.

Mr. Irvine asked if the roof for the proposed building would match the house.  Mr. Mastro stated yes.  Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Mastro if he has addressed the issue of runoff from the proposed building. Mr. Mastro stated yes, there would be gutters and gravel fill.  Mr. Wright asked where the property drains.  Mr. Mastro stated that the property is not wet.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Mastro if the proposed building is near the septic.  Mr. Mastro stated no.

Mr. Wright asked if the Board had any further comments.

Ms. Sciortino reviewed the square footage for the proposed building with different variations which were as follows:

1. Garage Only - 720 sq. ft.

2. Garage and Shed – 960 sq. ft.

3. Garage, porch, and shed – 1040 sq. ft.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Mastro if the overhang/porch is for aesthetics.  Mr. Mastro stated that he would like to use it to store wood and his tractor. 

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Mastro if the benefit that he needs to achieve can be achieved by any other means feasible.  Mr. Mastro stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Mastro if this variance were granted would it create any undesirable changes to the neighborhood character or to the near by property.  Mr. Mastro stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Mastro if this is a substantial request.  Mr. Mastro stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Mastro whether his request, in his view, will have adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. Mastro stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Mastro if, in his view, if this alleged difficulty is self-created.  Mr.  Mastro stated yes.  

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had any further comments.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked for comments from the audience.

Berry and Peggy Rosenberg, 494 Main St. Fishers, stated that they would like to see the proposed plan.  The Rosenbergs looked at the plan.  Mr. & Mrs. Rosenberg both stated that they did not have a problem with what is being proposed.

MOTION

Ms. Sciortino moved, seconded by Mr. Irvine, to close the Public Hearing at 8:02 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye

MINUTES

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to approve the minutes, as written, of the July 8, 2004 meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye

DISCUSSION

The Board discussed the Mastro application.  Mr. Peckham stated that he would write the Mastro determination.

MOTION

 Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to adjourn the meeting at 8:23 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Wright-aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.
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